The Sandusky Register
Federal lawmakers introduce water bills
(9/11)
Lake Erie’s summer water crisis appears to have gotten the attention of Ohio’s U.S. senators and House members. On Wednesday, lawmakers announced they’ve launched two pieces of legislation aimed at helping Lake Erie’s water woes. One bill, co-authored by U.S. Sen. Sherrod Brown, D-Ohio, U.S. Sen. Rob Portman, R-Ohio, and U.S. Rep. Marcy Kaptur, D-Toledo, would require the U.S. EPA to develop national guidelines for microcystins in drinking water. Microcystins are the toxins produced by algal blooms that forced Toledo to ask about half a million people earlier this summer not to use the city’s water. The ban lasted for about two days. A second bill would provide federal funds to help cities modernize their sewer systems. The Safe and Secure Drinking Water Act, introduced by Brown and Portman on the Senate side and by Kaptur as a House bill, directs the U.S. EPA to publish a health advisory on microcystins and submit reports on what is a safe level of the toxin in drinking water. Microcystins are one of the main toxins produced by blue-green harmful algal blooms. There’s currently no national standard for what’s a safe level, so the Ohio EPA has adopted a standard issued by the World Health Organization, while urging the U.S. EPA to develop a national standard. 
“Our legislation would fill a gap in the EPA’s response to date on toxic algae,” Kaptur said. “The water emergency in Toledo highlighted the need for a more robust federal response, and our local communities still very much need recommendations on consumption, treatment and testing” Brown’s Clean Water Affordability Act would authorize $1.8 billion of federal money over five years in grants to help cities replace aging sewer systems. Brown sought to publicize both bills in a telephone conference call Wednesday morning with Ohio reporters. He told reporters the money would help communities handle the burden of coping with rainstorms that overwhelm sewage treatment systems, causing raw sewage to flow into Lake Erie. The bill would help local communities cope with the costs, he said. “It’s just too big an investment for local communities” he said. Brown told the reporters about his trip to Ottawa County last week, which included a visit to The Ohio State University’s Stone Laboratory near Put-in-Bay. The scientists there had Brown collect water samples from the lake for testing. “They kind of had me help them,” Brown said.
